Jennie Thompson (1860-1924)

Jane "Jennie" Lynd Thompson was born on October 28, 1860 in Bond Head, Canada located in the present-day province of Ontario.¹ She was the oldest of (eventually) seven children born to Alexander and Mary (Henry) Thompson.² The Thompson family immigrated to the United States in 1865.³ The first evidence of the Thompsons living in Bloomington, Illinois, comes from the 1870 U.S. Federal Census.⁴

Before immigrating to the United States, Alexander worked as a cabinet maker.⁵ After the family moved to Bloomington, Alexander supported his family as an organ builder and case maker⁶ from 1870 to 1879. For most of that time he worked at Andrus Brothers, a local musical instrument manufacturer and seller.⁷ Later, he was employed as a piano repairer and tuner.⁸ The Thompsons moved regularly between 1872 and 1879, living at 402 Douglas Street, 420 N. Main Street, 608 N. Main Street, and on East Street.⁹ Between 1880 and 1893 they lived at 606 E. Walnut Street, 1002 N. Prairie Street, and finally settled at 304 E. Douglas Street.¹⁰

On June 6, 1878, when Thompson was only 17 years of age, her mother passed away.¹¹ Because of this, Thompson was now charged with caring for her younger siblings, including an infant brother.¹² More sorrow struck the Thompson family in 1894, when her father passed away from a "hemorrhage of the brain," possibly a stroke.¹³ The next year, Thompson and her siblings moved to 610 E. Douglas Street.¹⁴ And five years later, they resided at 612 E. Douglas Street, where Jennie lived until 1913.¹⁵

It could be said that the early death of her mother, which made it necessary for Thompson to care for her siblings, is what led her to a life of caring for others in need. Thompson served actively in religious and charitable work. She was very involved with the church she belonged to; Second Presbyterian Church. Activities she led included multiple groups related to missions, education, and youth ministry. In 1891 she served as president of The Young People's Society of

¹ "Illinois Deaths and Stillbirths, 1916-1947, Jane Lynd Thompson," *FamilySearch*, accessed September 2, 2016, <u>https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:NQLB-DBW</u>.

² "United States Census, 1870," *FamilySearch*, accessed September 2, 2016, <u>https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M6HX-97J</u>.

³ "United States Census, 1920," *FamilySearch*, accessed September 2, 2016, <u>https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MJHW-JZM</u>.

⁴ "United States Census, 1870"

⁵ "Canada Census, 1861," *Library and Archives Canada,* accessed September 1, 2016, <u>http://www.bac-lac.gc.ca/eng/census/1861/Pages/item.aspx?itemid=1145341</u>.

⁶ An organ case is a free standing wooden box with an open front. The pipes, which generate the sound of an organ, are placed inside this wooden case. The open front allows the sound the pipes to speak freely when played; "Organ History: Cases and Chambers," <u>http://faculty.bsc.edu/jhcook/orghist/works/works09.htm</u>, Date Accessed September 16, 2016.

⁷ "United States Census, 1870"; *Bloomington City Directory*, 1872-1879.

⁸ "United States Census, 1880"; *Bloomington City Directory*, 1882-1883 & 1886.

⁹ Bloomington-Normal City Directory, 1872-1874, 1876-1879.

¹⁰ Bloomington-Normal City Directory, 1880-1881, 1885 & 1889-1893.

¹¹ "Obituary," Pantagraph, June 7, 1878, 4.

¹² Ibid.; "Jennie Thompson Taken by Death," *Pantagraph*, January 14, 1924, 5.

¹³ "Death of Mr. Thompson," Pantagraph, March 28, 1894, 1.

¹⁴ Bloomington-Normal City Directory, 1895.

¹⁵ "United States Census, 1900," *FamilySearch*, accessed September 2, 2016,

https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MS4H-XQ8; Bloomington City Directory, 1904-1905, 1907, 1909 & 1913.

Christian Endeavor (YPSCE),¹⁶ where she pushed for the "promulgation of good literature among the [train] depots and stations, where it will be within easy access to all."¹⁷ Three years later, Thompson became vice president of the McLean County Christian Endeavor Union.¹⁸ Around that same time, she also acted as treasurer of a Sunday school for Chinese immigrants, which Second Presbyterian Church hosted every Sunday afternoon.¹⁹ In 1908 Thompson became secretary of the Women's Foreign Missionary Society. Because of this new position, she relinquished her 16-year involvement with YPSCE.²⁰ Between 1910 and 1914, she was a member of the Mission Circle of the Second Presbyterian Church.²¹ She also represented Second Presbyterian Church at various meetings throughout the 1890s and 1900s, including the Christian Endeavor convention, the annual meeting of the Bloomington Presbytery, and the district convention of the Woman's Foreign Missionary Society, which supported the church's missionaries who served outside the country.²²

Thompson also worked as a housekeeper in 1900 and later as the private secretary to Dr. Henry Denlinger, the pastor of Second Presbyterian Church, in 1902.²³ However, she was unemployed by 1910 and living with one of her sisters, who worked as a music teacher.²⁴ Her obituary stated that Thompson was the assistant pastor at Second Presbyterian Church in 1924, though there is no additional evidence to support that statement.²⁵

In addition to her work with Second Presbyterian Church, Thompson became involved with the Day Nursery and Settlement Association, a private day care and kindergarten which opened in January 1908. Since its founding, Thompson was deeply involved with this organization, devoting the rest of her life to helping those in need. The Association was organized by a group of women affiliated with the Bureau of Associated Charities. These women felt they needed to do something "worthwhile for mothers who were obliged to work away from home during the day" and who had to keep older children out of school to watch younger children. The Day Nursery was a safe place for working mothers to leave their pre-school-aged children, thus allowing older sibling to attend school regularly.²⁶ The goal of the Day Nursery

¹⁶ YPSCE began in Portsmouth, Maine in 1881 and was the precursor to today's "youth ministry" movement. It was an attempt to keep older youths from leaving the church by creating a space for them to be involved. It later became simply known as the Christian Endeavor and continues today; Robert Danielson, "The Christian Endeavor Collection," Asbury Theological Seminary, accessed August 31, 2016, <u>http://asburyseminary.edu/elink/thechristian-endeavor-collection-1/</u>.

¹⁷ "Will Scatter Good Literature," *Pantagraph*, April 7, 1891, 3.

¹⁸ "County Y.P.S.C.E.," Pantagraph, June 15, 1894, 6.

¹⁹ "A Chinese Sunday School," Pantagraph, October 16, 1893, 7.

²⁰ "Home from Danville," *Pantagraph*, April 10, 1908, 5.

²¹ "The members of the Mission Circle...," *Pantagraph*, October 3, 1910, 9; "Mission Circle to Meet," *Pantagraph*, November 5, 1914, 6.

²² "Christian Endeavor," *Pantagraph*, July 11, 1891, 1; "Rev. E.K. Strong...," *Pantagraph*, April 18, 1894, 6; "Meet in Clinton," *Pantagraph*, April 4, 1895, 7; "Miss Della Hunt...," *Pantagraph*, March 24, 1899, 4; "Will Go to Champaign," *Pantagraph*, April 6, 1909, 7.

²³ "United States Census, 1900"; *Bloomington-Normal City Directory*, 1902.

²⁴ "United States Census, 1910," FamilySearch, accessed August 23, 2016,

https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MK6Z-S3P.

²⁵ "Jennie Thompson Taken by Death"

²⁶ Candace Summers, "Clara Louise Kessler," McLean County Museum of History, accessed September 2, 2016, <u>http://www.mchistory.org/research/resources/clara-louise-kessler.php</u>, 3.

was to provide a safe and caring place where the children of working mothers could be cared for while their parents worked outside the home.²⁷

Each of these founding women pledged to secure ten memberships at one dollar per year. Two prominent businessmen provided funds for the first year's rent of a house on Bloomington's west side. When the 200 memberships were secured, a public meeting of women interested in the movement was called at the Illinois Hotel in downtown Bloomington on December 19, 1907.²⁸ In all, forty women who were local social and philanthropic leaders attended.²⁹ By the end of that meeting, a constitution was ratified; a board of directors and committee members were elected; and over 100 women in the community, including Thompson, became charter members. Thompson was also appointed to be a member of the house committee, which appears to have been in charge of the Day Nursery's physical premises and activities.³⁰

Almost immediately, the Association sought support of not just cash but materials and services, such as furnishings, toys, clothing, and volunteer teachers. Generous donors, members, and volunteers answered the call.³¹ In addition to the dollar membership dues, the Association was supported by a portion of the profits from the Women's Exchange.³² Launched on April 3, 1909, the Woman's Exchange provided a space for women in the community to sell their wares, be it needlework or coffee cake. The goal of the exchange was to benefit the women of the city, with a small percentage of the sales going back to the Association.³³

On January 20, 1908, The Day Nursery and Settlement Association opened its doors to great interest from the community, and 121 guests visited during the opening reception. Fourteen of those guests became new members, while several others showed interest in enrolling their children in the nursery.³⁴ The Day Nursery was located at 1210 West Mulberry Street for the first five years of its existence.³⁵ Thompson served on the reception committee for the opening.³⁶ By July, she had transitioned into being the chairman of the "investigating committee."³⁷ The object of the committee was to conduct visitations among the homes of day nursery and kindergarten children "that would enable members to know if the families accepting our help in care of children were deserving."³⁸ Committee members were also charged with identifying any additional needs of those families. Thompson visited 50 families in 1909. A majority of those she visited that year were German immigrants. She reported that of all the families that she visited, "[t]he great majority are not of the destitute class but are persons who are trying to pay for their little homes and educate their children and help make it possible for the mothers to aid as wage-earners."³⁹

²⁷ "Day Nursery Association in Its Progress," Pantagraph, May 22, 1919, 13.

²⁸ "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions," Pantagraph, August 10, 1925, 11.

²⁹ Ibid.; "For the Settlement Work," *Pantagraph*, December 20, 1907.

³⁰ "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions"

³¹ Ibid.; "Day Nursery Association in Its Progress," Pantagraph, May 22, 1919, 13.

³² "Easter Light at Day Nursery," Pantagraph, April 3, 1920, 11.

³³ The Woman's Exchange was first located on Main Street and by 1911 was located at 208-210 Washington Street in the Bloomington Club Building; "Start Woman's Exchange," *Pantagraph*, March 25, 1909.

³⁴ "Reception at the Day Nursery Held Yesterday," *Pantagraph*, January 21, 1908, 3.

³⁵ Ibid.; "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions"

³⁶ "Reception at the Day Nursery Held Yesterday"

³⁷ "At the Day Nursery," *Pantagraph*, July 9, 1908, 7.

³⁸ "Year's Work at the Day Nursery," Pantagraph, January 12, 1909.

³⁹ Ibid.

In addition to home visits, the Association provided many services to members of the community over the years. Highlights of these services included providing access to an on-site public library branch; supplying material needs, such as clothing and food; and organizing classes in domestic science, sewing, and the English language to immigrants.⁴⁰ In June 1908, the West Side Mothers' Club formed and was composed of mostly immigrant women from the west side of Bloomington. They met regularly at the Day Nursery. Their meetings consisted of strength training routines (known as "physical culture") and lessons such as "Recipes of German Cooking" and "How the Body Resists Disease"—topics that could help these women in their day-to-day lives. Over the years, this group also served as a supporting organization, purchasing supplies for the Day Nursery as needed.⁴¹ Similarly, a daytime cooking class operated at the Day Nursery for young girls. The next year, a night cooking class was organized for older girls between the ages of 16 and 20.⁴² Day Nursery programs emphasized physical health and productive lifestyles. English classes started in April 1908 with twelve Hungarian participants.⁴³ The next year, sixteen German, eight Hungarian, and five American students participated in the course.⁴⁴ The offerings grew as the community's needs grew.

In September 1911, Thompson, who soon became known as "Miss Jennie," took a more active role in the Day Nursery when she was hired as a "resident worker."⁴⁵ Prior to this appointment, she received six months of training in nurseries in Chicago. This role required her to identify and interact with the community's neediest families, those who would most benefit from her organization's services.⁴⁶ During her first year on the job, Thompson received high praise from the new chairman of the house committee: Thompson "not only distributed food, clothing, and other bodily necessities, but gave friendship, comfort and wise counsel to all in trouble."⁴⁷ She continued to visit many of the student's homes, where she saw that most parents were foreign born and had poor English skills. German, Czech, and Italian were common languages spoken at the homes of families serviced by the Association.⁴⁸

The Day Nursery's services (and needs) grew rapidly. Because of this, at the December 1911 board meeting Thompson called for the creation of a larger space:

"Are there not among your friends, those, who as an expression of gratitude, for the children gathered about their own safe and happy firesides, or as a memorial to little ones gone beyond their keeping, into the Home Eternal, will give you in the form of life memberships (\$100), or in some other form the means not only to meet the daily increasing demand of our growing work, but to open a neighborhood house which may be, in very deed, a gate beautiful to all who come within its walls.⁴⁹

⁴⁰ "At the Day Nursery"

⁴¹ "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions"

⁴² "Work at the Day Nursery," *Pantagraph*, March 12, 1909, 5.

⁴³ "Teaching Adults to Talk English," April 28, 1908, 3.

^{44 &}quot;Year's Work at the Day Nursery"

⁴⁵ Vera Lamoreaux Bosworth, "Day Nursery Kindergarten," in *Home Town in the Corn Belt: A Source History of Bloomington, Illinois, 1900-1950*, Clara Louise Kessler (Bloomington, 1950), 142; "Day Nursery Opens Monday," *Pantagraph*, September 9, 1911, 7.

⁴⁶ "Day Nursery Opens Monday"

⁴⁷ "Yearly Review of Day Nursery Work," Pantagraph, January 24, 1912, 10.

⁴⁸ Lamoreaux Bosworth, "Day Nursery Kindergarten," 142.

⁴⁹ "An Historical Sketch of the Day Nursery Association," 1925, McLean County Historical Society, 7.

An internal fundraising campaign began immediately, raising \$1,000 by March 1912.⁵⁰ By that May, the Day Nursery had joined forces with three other local charitable organizations—the Girls' Industrial Home,⁵¹ Young Women's Christian Association (Y.W.C.A.), and Young Men's Christian Association (Y.M.C.A.)—to launch the General Welfare Campaign, which took place over just five days between June 3 and June 7, 1912.⁵² On the first day of the campaign, fifty solicitors—and twenty automobiles—traversed Bloomington in search of charitable community members.⁵³ The goal was to raise \$14,700 for all four organizations.⁵⁴ The Day Nursery aimed for \$5,000. ⁵⁵ A large thermometer on the courthouse lawn tracked the campaign's progress.⁵⁶ However, at the close of the solicitations, only \$8,595.45 had been raised, of which the Day Nursery received \$816—far less than its goal.⁵⁷ Combined with the other funds, however, this amount was enough to purchase a slightly larger property at 1320 W. Mulberry Street in the fall of 1912 for \$2,250.⁵⁸

Starting in April 1914, the home was remodeled to accommodate the ever-growing needs of the organization, and the greatly-expanded home reopened that October.⁵⁹ A second story was added along with a new basement and additional rooms.⁶⁰ The first floor now included a library and reading room, kindergarten room, lavatory, superintendent's office, kitchen, dining room, and a large nursery. The second floor contained two bedrooms, a classroom, private bath, and supply distribution room. A new feature of the house was a free clinic on the second floor, staffed by Bloomington physicians.⁶¹ In 1916, the "dispensary," as it came to be called, became a featured offering at the house when a dedicated nurse was allocated.⁶² Finally, the new basement was the home of a large classroom, lavatory, storage space, and furnace room.⁶³ The work was performed by R.W. Evans. During the remodeling process, Thompson took up residence in

⁵⁰ "Building Fund for Day Nursery," *Pantagraph*, March 2, 1912, 11; This amount is approximately \$24,000 today; "Consumer Price Index (CPI) Conversion Factors for Years 1774 to Estimated 2026 to Convert to Dollars of 2015," *Oregon State University*, accessed September 9, 2016,

http://liberalarts.oregonstate.edu/sites/liberalarts.oregonstate.edu/files/polisci/faculty-research/sahr/inflationconversion/pdf/cv2015.pdf.

⁵¹ Founded on March 12, 1889, the Girl's Industrial Home (first known as the Women's Industrial Home of McLean County), was not a school for delinquent children, rather it was a home for dependent children who were neglected or had no one to care for them. The Home was a place where they could have both a place to live and a place to get some education; Emily Swartz, "Lucy Orme Morgan," *McLean County Museum of History*, accessed June 29, 2016, <u>http://www.mchistory.org/research/resources/lucy-orme-morgan.php</u>.

 ⁵² "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions"; "General Welfare Campaign Launched," *Pantagraph*, May 3, 1912, 9; "Five Days Enough for Financial Campaign," *Pantagraph*, May 29, 1912, 6.
⁵³ "Already \$2,500 for City Welfare," *Pantagraph*, June 4, 1912, 7.

⁵⁴ "Welfare Campaign Begins Today," *Pantagraph*, June 3, 1912, 7.

⁵⁵ "General Welfare Campaign Launched"

⁵⁶ "Welfare Campaign Total Is \$4,005," *Pantagraph*, June 5, 1912, 7.

⁵⁷ "Campaign Closes with \$8,595 Pledged," *Pantagraph*, June 8, 1912, 7; The \$816 raised in 1912 is approximately \$19,900 today; "Consumer Price Index"

⁵⁸ "New Home for Day Nursery," *Pantagraph*, October 24, 1912, 6; This amount is approximately \$54,900 today; "Consumer Price Index"

⁵⁹ "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions"

⁶⁰ "Day Nursery Work Now Occupies Its New Home," *Pantagraph*, September 26, 1914, 17.

⁶¹ "Hundreds Visit the New Day Nursery," *Pantagraph*, October 14, 1914, 6.

⁶² "Day Nursery Is One of Bloomington's Valued Public Welfare Institutions"

⁶³ "Library and Clinic in New Day Nursery," *Pantagraph*, July 11, 1914, 11; "Hundreds Visit the New Day Nursery"

another part of the city.⁶⁴ At the completion of work, she returned to live in one of the second floor bedrooms.⁶⁵

Thompson eventually oversaw all departments of the settlement home and was deeply appreciated by the neighboring families.⁶⁶ In 1914, *The Pantagraph* wrote that "She is a special favorite of the children and mothers of the neighborhood and her advice is sought daily."⁶⁷ Perhaps it was her philosophy that drew so many to her: "A settlement house must be a home, radiating comfort, counsel and cheer."⁶⁸ In the 1915 annual report, Margaret Robinson, chairman of the house committee, agreed:

"That [Thompson] is loved and trusted by these neighbors is proved beyond question and thru [sic] her the institution has gained their respect and confidence. The employment bureau is daily bringing those who want work to people wanting work done. The foreigner who knows neither our ways nor our tongue, is assisted and directed. The sick are visited, the expectant mother is befriended and advised, clothing is supplied in many cases, and in countless ways she has proved that she is the loyal friend when needed."⁶⁹

The affection that Thompson radiated toward members of the community was reflected back to her.

Thompson worked hard to educate the larger community on raising healthy children. In May 1916, she served on the registration and enrollment committee for the "Better Babies" contest for children aged six months to five years. The goal of the contest was to educate the community and to "insure a better babies and better care" and "a better race of Americans" by teaching "parents how to improve the physical condition of children already born and to protect those yet unborn."⁷⁰

That year also saw the English language classes expand to include 25 students of Hungarian, Italian, Syrian, Austrian, German, Polish, and American origins. Pupils now met two nights per week at Sheridan School.⁷¹ The language classes were important for the naturalization of foreign-born individuals because the Naturalization Act of June 29, 1906 made knowledge of English a requirement for naturalization.⁷² But 1916 saw a particular emphasis on the "Americanization" of foreign-born individuals with the United States Bureau of Education's slogan: "Every American get one foreigner to learn English."⁷³ The mainstream belief was that English language skills were a requirement of good citizenship.

It is also known that resources through the Association were made available to African Americans in the community. According to the Association's 1915 annual report, fourteen families were receiving services. Additionally, African Americans could also use the branch of the public library in the Association's home.⁷⁴ In 1916, a "colored women's domestic science

⁶⁴ "Library and Clinic in New Day Nursery," Pantagraph, July 11, 1914, 11.

⁶⁵ "An Historical Sketch of the Day Nursery Association," 10.

⁶⁶ Ibid.; "Hundreds Visit the New Day Nursery," Pantagraph, October 14, 1914, 6.

⁶⁷ "Hundreds Visit the New Day Nursery"

⁶⁸ "Day Nursery Work for Year Reviewed," *Pantagraph*, January 27, 1916, 6.

⁶⁹ "Day Nursery in Annual Meeting," *Pantagraph*, January 28, 1915, 11.

⁷⁰ "To Register Babies All Next Week," *Pantagraph*, April 22, 1916, 6.

⁷¹ "Mrs. Ewing as President," *Pantagraph*, January 25, 1917, 9.

⁷² Hans P. Voight, "Summary of Immigration Laws," *SUNY Ulster*, accessed August 20, 2016, <u>http://people.sunyulster.edu/voughth/immlaws1875_1918.htm</u>.

⁷³ "Mrs. Ewing as President: Reelected by Day Nursery."

⁷⁴ "Day Nursery Work for Year Reviewed."

class" was started, which was viewed as "one that may be of practical value to the town."⁷⁵ However, the full extent of the services available to African Americans through the Association remains unclear.

In 1918, Thompson, now "field director" of the Association, made 992 house calls to 265 families—a total of about 1,325 persons. During these visits she provided parental care, assisted doctors during child birth, and cared for both mother and child for ten days afterward. Additionally, she provided alcoholic rubs and other treatment for those afflicted with pneumonia.⁷⁶

Thompson also cared for 50 families stricken during the Flu Pandemic of 1918-1919.⁷⁷ The disease reached Illinois in early October 1918 near the Great Lakes Naval Station at Chicago and traveled outward along transportation corridors to other cities, including Rockford, Peoria, and Bloomington.⁷⁸ The pages of *The Pantagraph* were filled with obituaries of those who had died from the flu.⁷⁹ In total, influenza and the resulting pneumonia killed an estimated 675,000 Americans.⁸⁰ Thompson supplied medicine, made pneumonia jackets,⁸¹ and even prepared bodies for burial. The influenza outbreak was so severe that the Association settlement house—along with many organizations in Bloomington—was closed for four weeks from October 7 to November 7.⁸²

The Association, under Thompson's oversight, continued to collect and distribute muchneeded materials to local families, including layettes, shoes, linens, and furniture. And Thompson herself served as a true resource for the physical and emotional needs of local families: "Many women were glad to learn Miss Thompson was at home on Saturday and brought to her many wrinkles of their life to be smoothed out. In fact the Settlement House has been made ... and outpost of humanity, radiating love, help and encouragement."⁸³ Thompson even had a telephone in her upstairs bedroom that she answered at all times of the night.⁸⁴ She regularly accompanied children downtown for doctor appointments or to be fitted for shoes.⁸⁵

The Association's clientele continued to expand throughout Thompson's career. In the annual report published in *The Pantagraph* on January 18, 1923, Thompson announced that the Association had served three families from Mexico. Thompson pointed out that "For several years I have felt so sorry for them living in the desolate box cars, but until last year there was no one among them who could speak English. Thru [sic] last winter we were able to show them some kindness." Ironically, a language barrier had separated them from the services of the Association. Another act of outreach was Thompson's "ministry of flowers," which she began in

⁷⁵ "Mrs. Ewing as President: Reelected by Day Nursery."

⁷⁶ "Day Nursery in Review of Busy Year," *Pantagraph*, January 23, 1919, 7.

⁷⁷ Ibid.

⁷⁸ "The Great Pandemic: The United States in 1918-1919," U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, accessed September 13, 2016,

http://www.flu.gov/pandemic/history/1918/your state/midwest/illinois/index.html.

⁷⁹ Various obituaries, *Pantagraph*, October 12, 1918, 6.

⁸⁰ "The Great Pandemic," <u>http://www.flu.gov/pandemic/history/1918/the_pandemic/legacypendemic/index.html</u>.

⁸¹ Before the age of antibiotics, pneumonia was often treated by warming the patient. A pneumonia jacket applied heat to the afflicted individual using warm water and rubbing tubing, which was affixed to the chest using a jacket; "External Treatment of Pneumonia," *Milwaukee Medical Journal* 4 (1896): 247.

⁸² "Day Nursery in Review of Busy Year"

⁸³ Ibid.

⁸⁴ "Easter Light at Day Nursery," Pantagraph, April 3, 1920, 11.

⁸⁵ Ibid.

1922. A ten dollar donation allowed her to bring flowers to four grieving mothers and two women being treated in the hospital.⁸⁶ It was these thoughtful acts that endeared her to members of the community.

Thompson worked tirelessly until her sudden death on January 13, 1924 at Brokaw Hospital. She was 63 years old.⁸⁷ Her health had been poor since the previous September.⁸⁸ She underwent a goiter⁸⁹ operation on January 4, 1924 but was unable to recover from her surgery.⁹⁰

Her funeral was held on January 16, 1924 at the Second Presbyterian Church.⁹¹ Afterwards, her body lay in state in the Day Nursery and was viewed by hundreds of mourners.⁹² On the day of her funeral, all of the social agencies in town suspended operations so far as possible to allow employees who were not absolutely needed on the job to take time off to attend her funeral out of respect for Thompson's life of service.⁹³ Mrs. Gertrude Aldrich, board president of the Day Nursery Association, described her as "a rare and beautiful character,"⁹⁴ and heartfelt remembrances appeared on the editorial pages of *The Pantagraph*.⁹⁵ Jennie Thompson was laid to rest at Evergreen Memorial Cemetery in the Thompson family plot.⁹⁶

The work of the Day Nursery and Settlement Association continued well beyond Jennie Thompson's lifetime. The Association operated at its Mulberry Street address until 1968, at which time it moved to 315 North Stillwell Street and became known as the Day Care Center of McLean County. The organization continues to operate today as Milestones Early Learning Center & Preschool, located at 1207 Six Points Road in Bloomington since 2014.⁹⁷

By: Anthony Bowman, 2016

⁸⁶ "Day Nursery Busy Place during 1922," *Pantagraph*, January 18, 1923, 8.

⁸⁷ "Jennie Thompson Taken by Death"; "Illinois Deaths and Stillbirths, 1916-1947, Jane Lynd Thompson"

⁸⁸ "Jennie Thompson Taken by Death"

⁸⁹ The term "goiter" refers to an abnormally large thyroid gland; "Goiter, " *American Thyroid Association*, accessed September 13, 2016, <u>http://www.thyroid.org/goiter/</u>.

⁹⁰ "Jennie Thompson Taken by Death"; "Hospital Notes," *Pantagraph*, January 5, 1924, 7.

⁹¹ "Institutions Pay a Tribute to Miss Jennie Thompson," *Pantagraph*, January 16, 1924, 5; "Last Rites Are Paid for Jennie Thompson in Church Services," *Pantagraph*, January 17, 1924, 6.

^{92 &}quot;Last Rites Are Paid for Jennie Thompson in Church Services"

^{93 &}quot;Institutions Pay a Tribute to Miss Jennie Thompson"

⁹⁴ "An Historical Sketch of the Day Nursery Association;" *Bloomington-Normal City Directory, 1924*.

⁹⁵ "Jennie Thompson," *Pantagraph*, January 15, 1924, 4; "Last Rites Are Paid for Jennie Thompson in Church Services"

⁹⁶ "Last Rites Are Paid for Jennie Thompson in Church Services"

⁹⁷ "About," *Milestones Early Learning Center & Preschool*, accessed September 20, 2016, <u>http://celebratemilestones.org/?page_id=10</u>.